
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING 

7 April 2015 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Handrich, Johnson, and Wilfuer.  Others 

present: Sheriff Hardel, Chief Deputy Kraeger, Captain Conat, Captain Wilz, Captain Rasmussen, 

Captain Wogsland and County Board Chairman Dick Koeppen. 

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Johnson to approve the minutes of 

the March 10, 2015 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion carried without a 

negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Handrich, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Johnson to approve the bills as 

presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Wilz reported for the Communication Center that Amanda Zastrow is in the 2nd 

phase of training and Alex Krueger is in the 4th phase of his training and both are doing well.  

Tate was on-site at all tower locations the past weekend.  On April 4 the first Code Red alert 

was made.  A new digital recording system is being looked at to replace the current analog 

system. 

 New Corrections Officer Darin Babcock was introduced to the committee.  Captain 

Wogsland reported that a new mandate by the DOC, (DOC #350), means that we will have to 

replace our current air pack apparatus.  We need seven.   Captain Wogsland has met with ACH 

and with our current medical provider, CHC.  After a comparison, we will stay with CHC.    

 Captain Conat reported that they remain busy assisting the Fremont Police Department 

in the stabbing homicide.  The hit and run accident on Collier Road has been assigned to an 

ADA.   

 Captain Rasmussen reported on Patrol division statistics. Supervisor Johnson moved, 

Supervisor Handrich second to approve the report. Motion carried without a negative vote.  

The patrol report was placed on file.  There was a serious accident on 04/06/15 on Hwy 10 

where the DOT is recommending a cable barrier be placed. 



 Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  Motion to approve the 

report by Supervisor Johnson, second by Supervisor Handrich.  Motion carried without a 

negative vote.  The sheriff’s report was placed on file. 

 Sheriff Hardel reported on a recent high speed pursuit where the driver fled on foot.  An 

officer hurt his knee while chasing the suspect.  Two squads were also damaged in the incident.  

A motion was made by Supervisor Craig, second by Supervisor Johnson to approve the dance 

hall permit application from Silver Lake Lanes.  Motion carried without a negative vote. 

Supervisor Handrich moved, second by Supervisor Wilfuer to adjourn at 10:12 a.m.  Motion 

carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


